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medical professional, for a billed item 
or service identified by data analysis 
techniques or probe review to have a 
likelihood of sustained or high level of 
payment error. 

Non-random prepayment medical review 
means the prepayment medical review 
of claims, by nonclinical or clinical 
medical review staff, for a billed item 
or service identified by data analysis 
techniques or probe review to have a 
likelihood of a sustained or high level 
of payment error. 

Postpayment medical review means 
medical review of claims, by nonclin-
ical or clinical medical review staff, for 
a billed item or service after a claim 
has been paid. 

Provider-specific probe review means 
the complex medical review of a small 
sample of claims, generally 20 to 40 
claims, from a specific provider or sup-
plier for a specific billing code to con-
firm that or determine whether the 
provider or supplier is billing the pro-
gram in error. 

Random prepayment medical review 
means the prepayment medical review 
of claims, by nonclinical or clinical 
medical review staff, for a billed item 
or service that has not been identified 
by data analysis techniques or probe 
review to have a likelihood of a sus-
tained or high level of payment error. 

Quarterly error rate means the cal-
culation of an error rate based on the 
results of non-random prepayment 
complex medical review for a specific 
billing code for a specific quarter. 

Service-specific probe review means the 
complex medical review of a sample of 
claims, generally 100 claims, across the 
providers or suppliers that bill a par-
ticular item or service to confirm that 
or determine whether the item or serv-
ice is billed in error. 

Termination of non-random prepayment 
complex medical review means the ces-
sation of non-random prepayment com-
plex medical review. 

§ 421.505 Termination and extension of 
non-random prepayment complex 
medical review. 

(a) Timeframe that a provider or sup-
plier must be on non-random prepayment 
complex medical review. There is no min-
imum timeframe that a provider or 
supplier must be on review. Except for 

cases described in paragraph (b) of this 
section, a contractor must terminate a 
provider or supplier from non-random 
prepayment complex medical review— 

(1) No later than 1 year following the 
initiation of non-random prepayment 
complex medical review; or 

(2) When calculation of the error rate 
indicates that the provider or supplier 
has reduced its initial error rate by 70 
percent or more. A contractor must re-
view claims for a specific billing code 
aberrancy for the quarter and calculate 
the quarterly error rate for those 
claims medically reviewed in that 
quarter. In order for this determina-
tion to be made, the provider or sup-
plier must submit a copy of the med-
ical records that indicate that the 
items or services billed are covered, 
correctly coded, and are reasonable and 
necessary for the condition of the pa-
tient. 

(3) When a provider or supplier is ter-
minated from non-random prepayment 
complex medical review after 1 year of 
review and the contractor determines 
that the provider or supplier continues 
to have a high error rate despite edu-
cational interventions, the contractor 
must consider referring the provider or 
supplier to the contractor responsible 
for benefit integrity review. Contrac-
tors must also consider continuing edu-
cational interventions without per-
forming further medical review or con-
sider the need for post-payment med-
ical review. 

(b) Extension of non-random prepay-
ment complex medical review. (1) A con-
tractor has the discretion to extend 
non-random prepayment complex med-
ical review if a provider or supplier 
stops billing the code under review, 
shifts billing to another inappropriate 
code to avoid proper calculation of the 
error rate, fails to respond to requests 
for medical records, or engages in any 
other improper claims or billing-re-
lated activity to avoid non-random pre-
payment complex medical review. If 
the reduction in the error rate is at-
tributed to a 25 percent or greater re-
duction in the number of claims sub-
mitted for the specific billing code 
under review, non-random prepayment 
complex medical review for that pro-
vider or supplier may be extended. 
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However, if the number of claims sub-
mitted for a specific code was reduced 
because the provider or supplier began 
billing claims using a new appropriate 
code, or there is another legitimate ex-
planation for the reduced number of 
claims billed, the contractor retains 
discretion to terminate from or extend 
a provider or supplier on non-random 
prepayment complex medical review. 

(2) If extended medical review is nec-
essary, contractors must notify pro-
viders and suppliers in writing the rea-
sons for the need to perform additional 
prepayment complex review. 

(c) Quarterly termination evaluation. 
(1) Contractors, at a minimum, must 
evaluate the length of time a provider 
or supplier has been on non-random 
prepayment complex medical review on 
a quarterly basis. 

(2) A determination as to whether the 
provider’s or supplier’s initial probe re-
view error rate for a specific billing 
code has been reduced by 70 percent 
must also be evaluated quarterly. 
There is no minimum timeframe that a 
provider or supplier must be on review. 

(3) The contractor’s quarterly error 
rate evaluations must be for the dis-
crete quarter; a rolling error rate aver-
age over more than 1 quarter is not 
permitted. 

(4) After the contractor determines 
that the provider or supplier must be 
terminated from non-random prepay-
ment complex medical review, the 
claims processing system must be up-
dated within 5 business days to ensure 
that a provider’s or supplier’s claims 
for a specific billing error are no longer 
suspended for non-random prepayment 
complex medical review. 

(d) Periodic re-evaluation. (1) Once a 
provider or supplier is terminated from 
non-random prepayment complex med-
ical review, contractors may periodi-
cally re-evaluate the provider or sup-
plier’s data and may place a provider 
or supplier that appears to have re-
sumed a high level of payment error on 
non-random prepayment complex med-
ical review. 

(2) This review would only be initi-
ated if a probe review confirms that 
there continues to be a high level of 
payment error. 

(3) If there is a high level of payment 
error, a provider or supplier may be 

placed on non-random prepayment 
complex medical review no earlier than 
6 months after termination of a pre-
vious non-random prepayment complex 
medical review. As set forth in 
§ 421.505(a)(3) contractors may also 
refer the provider or supplier to the 
contractor responsible for benefit in-
tegrity review or place the provider or 
supplier on postpayment medical re-
view. 
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